Melba Cemetery District Minutes

Board Meeting – 3 December 2024, Cemetery Office, 7:00-8:30

Welcome, those in attendance: Suzy, Lisa, Doris, Lillian, Zach and Brent.
2 Guest: Milton Cochran and Josh Doughty

Minutes from November 5, 2024 meeting were read and approved.

Milton Cochran presented a sample of the headstone they want to do for his parents. It was laser cut metal, with solar light inside. It was approved as long as it follows the size and settings outlined by the cemetery guidelines for mounting headstones.

Josh Doughty presented another bid of $9,240.00 to mow and trim the cemetery down to 55/hr from previous bid of 10, 920 at 65/hr. Zach and Brent were going to visit with Randy Phillips who was interested in putting in a bid for ground work at the cemetery also. Board would get back with Josh as soon as possible.  Josh also suggested we charge and pay more for opening and closing and digging. He also suggests a 5–10 year sterilant for the parking area. Board thought doing a less aggressive one would be better.

Tad Zeyer’s hired hand would not be able to handle the job of maintenance like suggested in early board meetings.

Pipe and pipe trailer was sold to Tad Zeyer for $500.00. Tad came and fixed the 3 pt mounting on the tractor that had been ruined over the years, so the equipment bot to spray and fertilize would not work. In exchange for pay the pipe and trailer were sold at a discount to him.

Grasshopper mowers to be serviced at Brents shed. Then after up and running, board will decide rather to keep both or what to do with them.

Bills were approved and signed; they totaled $3,777.60. CD was cashed in to help pay for last month’s bills because of the 2nd payment on the sprinkler system due. Ending bank balance was $6,909.17.

Transparency report was filed with the State so anyone interested can see the financial records for the cemetery at the State website.

Brent will take care of the door knobs and the rekeying if knobs are not all replaced.

Cemetery Manual and Bylaws are still in the works. Lisa was asked to work on the bylaws by Suzy.

Grass clippings were hauled off by Brent.

Brent and Zach will make sure the spraying and fertilizing will happen, to cold now.

Opening of new section in C was discussed and approved by Brent and Zach. Raised headstones will be allowed and sprinkler rows that were taken out for full burials will now be used for cremation only.

Old pressure tank will be removed by Brent out of the office. 

The back roll up door on the shed needs to be serviced, Brent will contact Ryan Johnson to service and fix as needed.
Hours to be checked on the Bobcat for service as well as the flatbed trailer.



Lillian Briner

